At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 20th day of April, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman                                

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Absent:
        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Zachary Gaydos, David Gizzarelli and Reed Ratynski, from Boy Scout Troop # 007, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for this agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on any agenda items. 

5.
EAGLE SCOUT PRESENTATION

Supervisor Booth said, due to a family emergency, he was unable to attend the April 5th Eagle Scout Ceremony where Zachary Gaydos, David Gizzarelli and Reed Ratynski were presented their Eagle Scout badges. He said the Eagle Scout Ceremony celebrates reaching the rank of Eagle Scout, the highest achievement for Boy Scouts of America. This achievement is more than receiving awards and certificates. It is a celebration of our community and the spirit that drives a scout to reach this plateau. It is important to point out that less that 10% of all scouts that start the journey toward Eagle Scout complete it. Tonight we are here to recognize the end result of years of hard work, a commitment to excellence and the achievement of a common goal. It takes more than one Scout to reach this goal. It takes the leadership of the Scout Masters to teach them, it takes the teamwork of fellow Scout members to assist them, and it takes the commitment and understanding of their family to guide them down this long and sometimes difficult path. Supervisor Booth said on behalf of the Town Board and the Town of Newburgh residents he wanted to congratulate the Eagle Scouts, their troop and their families. At this time he gave the Town’s Certificate of Achievement to Zachary Gaydos, David Gizzarelli and Reed Ratynski.   
6. INTRODUCING LOCAL LAW AMENDMENT CHAPTER 185 ENTITLED ZONING “ Sign Illumination”:
Supervisor Booth said there has been a new type of LED and LCD sign illumination that has been introduced to this area. These lights would be commonly seen at service stations. The Town Code does not address the LED and the LCD lighting. Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor to prepare a Local Law to amend the Code. 
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Mr. Taylor referred to his memo. (see attached) 

A.
Resolution for Referral

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Sign Illumination. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said this is a referral to Orange County Department of Planning, the Town’s Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals for their review and comments on this Local Law. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.
Resolution of SEQRA Designation and Determination
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Sign Illumination is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Coordinated Review Under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C. Schedule Public Hearing for Monday, May 18th at 7:00 p.m.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Town of Newburgh: Sign Illumination and Calling Public Hearing on May 18, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7. RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION: Local Law Amending Vehicle & Traffic “No Parking” for Fostertown Road from Route 9W to Balmville Road
Supervisor Booth said the Newburgh Enlarged City School District has completed the new parking lot at Balmville School. Presently it is surfaced with item 4 and it will be blacktopped during the summer months. The Town and the Board of Education will coordinate with the introduction of the signage and education of the students’ parents.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Resolution of Adoption of Local Law Number 4 of 2009 Amending 174-45 Schedule XII Parking Prohibited at all Times of Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: No Parking Along Both Sides of Fostertown Road Between Route 9W and Balmville Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said at the Public Hearing for this Local Law she and Councilman Piaquadio discussed no parking only certain hours of the day. She asked if this was considered. 

Supervisor Booth said the Board of Education is introducing a pilot program for Balmville School, where they will have their evening school programs at Newburgh Free Academy High School where there is ample parking available.
Councilman Piaquadio suggested the No Parking signs should also include No Standing.
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Mr. Taylor said if the Board decides to put No Standing on the No Parking signs a Local Law would have to be enacted and another Public Hearing would have to be conducted. 

The Board all agreed to monitor the No Parking signs and if need be they will enact the No Standing signs if needed.    

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
APPROVAL OF AGREEMENT: Between Orange County and Town of    




          Newburgh for “Dial-a-Bus”
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey  to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the supplement to the agreement entered into as of the 1st day of April, 2009 between the Town of Newburgh Dial-A-Bus and the County of Orange, pursuant to Local Law No 14 1974, the Town of Newburgh Dial-A-Bus agrees to pay to the County of Orange the County’s matching share of the funds for the 2009-10 quarter, as set forth in Schedule A described in said Agreement and which said Schedule A is to be furnished to the undersigned by the County for each quarter. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
PARKS & RECREATION: Budget Transfer for Chadwick Lake Trail      
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer dated April 16, 2009, submitted by Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation. The transfer is in the amount of $37,000.00 and will come from the General Fund account number 090833802009038. This transfer will cover the existing item #4 invoices and equipment rentals to complete the Chadwick Lake trail upgrade. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said all of the trail upgrades for Chadwick Lake will be reimbursed by grants from New York State and Orange County.
Councilwoman Greene invited everyone to come to Chadwick Lake to enjoy the trail. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10.
LOCKWOOD LANE EXTENSION:

            A.
K Factor Waiver


Mr. Osborne said the Board has discussed this matter in the past. The Developer’s Engineer is formally requesting a waiver of the Town’s required K value of 50 for the crest on the extension of Lockwood Lane. They are requesting to use AASHTO standards with a “K” value of 30, which the proposed crest meets. 

The Board agreed to discuss this matter further at a Work Shop Meeting.

B.
Storm Water Management Drainage District


This item was postponed since the developer did not supply the information.
11.
WATER SUPPLY AND DISTRIBUTION: Hydrant Flushing Schedule

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 6, 2009, submitted by William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, for the Hydrant Flushing – 2009 schedule. Flushing of the hydrants will start on May 11, 2009 through May 22, 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
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DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he will put the Hydrant flushing schedule on the Town’s website.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS
Town Clerk Zarutskie said his office will be open on Saturday, May 2nd, from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Stimulus Grants are now on the Town’s website.

Councilman Woolsey wanted to remind the public that all of the Chadwick Lake trail upgrades were done by grants. 

Supervisor Booth said the Chadwick Lake walking trail has been totally resurfaced and the whole trail is completely wheelchair accessable. The Town received Grants from the State and the County. 

13. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Steven Krasner, Autumn Ridge Way, asked the Board about an oil spill that happened at Chadwick Lake this past Tuesday. 
Supervisor Booth said it was not an oil spill; it was a hydraulic fluid spill. The fluid was from the excavator that was working on a portion of the trail that was not complete. The spill was contained, reported to the DEC, and removed. At present the Town is waiting for American Petroleum to remove the scrapped debris from the site and the DEC will close out the report. 

Mr. Krasner asked the amount of fluid that was spilled.

Supervisor Booth said one to five gallons of hydraulic fluid spilled and none of the fluid reached the lake. 

Mr. Krasner has a concern with the plastic bags of contaminated material that were left on the trail after the clean up.

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, said under DEC Law the material can not be removed from the site by the Town. The contaminated material has been picked up by American Petroleum. The clean up met all of the regulations required by the DEC. 

Mr. Krasner asked the material used for the Chadwick Lake trail. 

Mr. Osborne said the trail is made of item # 4 material, which was purchased as a new material.

Mr. Krasner commended the Town for putting the list of all of the Grant money the Town has received from the Stimulus Plan on the Town’s website. He asked if the Board has any plans for projects in the Town that do not receive stimulus money. He suggested putting that information on the Town website also.
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Ann Fisher, Balmville, thanked Town Clerk Zarutskie and his competent staff. She said they sent a FOIL to the Zoning Board to inspect any home occupant variances given out by the Town over the last 5 years. The request came back stating it had to be more specific, after talking to the staff in the Clerk’s Office she was able to inspect the Zoning Board minutes and is in the process of obtaining the information she needs. It is her opinion that the Town should inspect the soil of businesses using diesel fuel in a residential area. Mrs. Fisher said she feels her rights have been violated for allowing this tree service to operate across the street from her. She is in a residential area and even though the Zoning Board said this tree service business can not operate on Sundays she still has to deal with its operation the other six days a week. Mrs. Fisher does not understand why this business is allowed to operate in a residential zone because when she went through the Zoning Board minutes, other businesses who requested a variance to operate similar businesses in a residential area were denied. Mr. & Mrs. Fisher’s quality of life has changed with this business operating across the street from them. She thanked the Board for listening. 
Vanessa Tirado, Lakeside Road, said she is a supporter of the Fishers and admires Mrs. Fisher for speaking so eloquently about their problem. She too is having a similar problem. Her neighbor has put in a driveway to park a large truck that he uses for his business. He has also extended the gravel into the wetlands. The truck is visible from her back yard and is unsightly. It is her opinion that the Town Code should be enforced so people do not take advantage of a situation and other residents are inconvenienced. She is going to write a formal complaint.
Mrs. Fisher thanked Mrs. Tirado for her support. She suggested that all of the Boards in the Town of Newburgh have more communication among themselves.
Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, congratulated the Fishers for putting up with this situation for years. She said she reviewed minutes from 2005 where Mrs. Fisher was contesting this business operating next door. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board did have this matter brought back to the Zoning Board, but the Town does not make decisions for the Zoning Board. 

Ellenjane Gonyea, Colden Park, said she is not encouraged with facilitating the sense of well being in the community. 

Supervisor Booth said that the Zoning Board is an independent Board set up by State Law to hold independent hearings to hear appeals of Zoning Laws that are enacted by the governing legislative body.   

Ms. Gonyea said if the Town called a Town meeting and called representatives of the community and representatives of the three Town Boards it would be a great step.

Supervisor Booth said that is why the Town does Zoning Amendments. The Town Board asks both the Planning and the Zoning Boards for their comments. 
Ernesto Tirado, Lakeside Road, said he wanted to clarify that his neighbor owns a well drilling business and he applied for a variance to rebuild his garage. Once he had the approval he notified them that he would enter the garage through the rear of the building and this would require a driveway between the two houses. He received all of the proper permits, but now that he has another large truck he added gravel to the driveway to extend beyond the driveway that he received a permit for. Mr. Tirado said this same neighbor called Code Compliance to complain about the height of his hedges that obstructed the view for his 
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driveway, which he had to cut down. He questioned Code Compliance enforcement of regulations. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any more questions, there were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 

14.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 8:10 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Submitted by

____________________________                  _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
